






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  April 8, 2021      
 

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 1301 1st Street (TC2021-0001) 

 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On November 10, 2020, while driving to a site visit in the area, it was noticed that all 

the trees that used to reside in the front of the property had been removed and palms 
planted.  An email was sent to the property owner, no reply was received.  On February 

8, 2021 a warning letter was sent to the property owner regarding the removal of the 

trees, (4) Gumbo Limbo and (1) Pigeon Plum.  No direct response was received. 
 

In August 2018, the trees growing on the property were documented at the request of a 
potential buyer and notes saved to a file.  In October 2018, an enforcement case was 

initiated on the property for the improper trimming of trees in the back yard with the 
current property owner, Charles Wicht.  A Settlement Agreement was agreed to that 

allowed for the removal of the trees in the rear yard and required the property be 
replanted with 65.1 caliper inches of approved trees. The new palms planted in the front 

yard are not on the approved tree list and would not be accepted toward the planting 
requirement. 

 
Based on 2018 Google Street photos, the Gumbo Limbo trees that were removed were 

approximately 3 - 4 inch diameter and the pigeon plum was approximately 3 inch 
diameter. 

 

       
 
 






















